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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Board Agenda Memo 

MEETING DATE: September 10, 2024 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Phebe Bell 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution approving execution of Amendment 1 to the Contract with 

Crestwood Behavioral Health, Inc. for IMD (Institutions for Mental 
Disease) to amend Exhibit “C” Insurance Requirements to reflect updated 
language for the contract term of July 1, 2024 through June 30, 2025. 
(RES. 24-265) 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution. 
 
 
FUNDING: There is no fiscal impact resulting from the proposed amendment. 

 

BACKGROUND: On June 11, 2024, per Resolution 24-265 the Nevada County Board of 

Supervisors executed a contract with Crestwood Behavioral Health, Inc. for continuance of 24-

hour long-term adult psychiatric care and supervision for referred Nevada County clients. The 

Contractor provides IMD services including 24-hour skilled nursing services for chronic 

mentally ill clients, plus provision of special treatment programs as identified under Title 22 of 

the California Code of Regulations. Crestwood Behavioral Health has been providing mental 

health care treatment and services in California since 1968.  

 

This amendment will modify standard contract language by updating Exhibit C to add “as 

additional insured” in the ‘other insurance provisions’ section to satisfy vendor request. 

 

It is recommended that the Board approve this amendment. 
 
 
Approved by: Phebe Bell, Behavioral Health Director 
 
 


